
 
Eisenhower PTAC Minutes – September 13, 2023 
 

 

1. Principal’s Report  
a. Principal Chipman welcomed us and thanked us all for attending the first PTAC Meeting of the year 
b. He talked about School Goals and shared information from JAFFL (Jacksonville Area Friends and Family 

Learning) that is holding Parenting Classes coming up at Lincoln Elementary School.  Information was emailed 
out and is also available on the Eisenhower PTAC Facebook page.  
 
 

2. Teacher’s Reports 
a. 5th Grade Teacher Shanon Keller gave us some highlights of things that are going on in 5th grade including the 

students have been busy working on team building activities! They are taking a field trip to the Steam Show 
soon 

b. 1st Graders are finding their flow in their new classrooms and doing great 
c. 4th Graders are reading the book “The Lemonade War” 
d. 2nd Graders have been having 30 second dance parties throughout the day to reenergize themselves 
e. A teacher at Eisenhower had a request of PTAC wondering if we could stock beverages in the lounge for them? 

PTAC will talk about this and see if we can make that happen. 
f. Thank you to all the teachers who submitted Teacher’s Reports for the month.  Abby Brunk’s name was drawn 

and she won a $25 Gift Card.  (Remember – teachers who submit Teacher Reports/Updates each month get 
entered in a drawing for a $25 Gift Card at every PTAC Meeting) 
 
 

3. Committee Reports 
a. AR Store – It is still early in the year for AR but Cathy will talk to Ms. Gibbons to see if anything is needed from 

her.  
b. Beautification – Ashley is joining the committee and the group is hoping to use the rails/ramps for some 

upcoming seasonal décor.  
c. Book Fair – Scholastic does not have the option to do an Online Only bookfair and since we don’t have the 

space to hold one, we won’t have any Book Fairs this year.  We do have approximately $3,000 in Scholastic 
dollars that can be spent but we are unsure if now is the time that teacher’s want to be buying new books as 
they are limited on storage. 

d. Social – Layna Miller has agreed to Chair the social committee. Danielle will give her past information from this 
committee from last year and Rachel will also give her the notes she has from things this committee has done 
the past several years. 

e. Spirit Wear – Chelsea and Lakyn are going to Chair the Spirit Wear this year and are reaching out to Rick Rolson 
at Outbreak Designs to see if he can work something up for a Spirit Wear order. 

f. Birthday Books – Brittanie Owens will take over this year but we may take this year off as we don’t have space 
for new books. Participation has been down – so maybe taking a year off of Birthday Books will encourage 
more to participate next year to “Fill our new Library!’ 

g. Fundraising – With the success of last years Chamber Check Raffle fundraiser – we are not going to do a 
fundraiser this year. 

h. Yearbook – Mindi Coop is going to take over the Yearbook Committee. Elisabeth will get her information from 
past years. There has been a small hold up with the 2022-2023 Yearbooks…they’re missing! They have possibly 
just been misplaced with all the moves. As soon as they show up they will be sent home with students. 
 
 

4. Treasurer’s Report 
a. Alicia worked on a budget for the year – we made over $25,000 on last year’s Chamber Check Raffle 

Fundraiser. 
 
 

5. PTAC President’s Report 
a. Drop Off/Pick up 

i. Is going so smoothly!  Some parents have asked if it’s OK to park on Park Street and let students out to 
walk around the modulars and into school – yes that is OK and there is a crossing guard there as well. 

 



6. New Business  
a. Gaga Ball Pit  

i. Are we able to set up the portable one at the modulars? Will make sure Mr. H the PE Teacher knows 
this is available  

b. Donations for used Items 
i. A post will be going out on the Eisenhower PTAC Facebook page soliciting items for recess as well as 

possibly getting a large deck box for footballs, soccer balls, bases, etc. 
c. Spirit Days/JHS Homecoming Week 

i. Teachers and Principal Chipman will talk about this and get something sent out before next week so 
that Eisenhower can have a Spirits Week alongside JHS and JMS for Homecoming week. 

 

 
 

 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 8 at 6:00 p.m. at the Eisenhower Modular 


